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September 15, 2022 

Dear Pastors, Community Leaders, Brothers and Sisters, 

Thank you for your ongoing efforts and investment for the sake of Heavenly Parent and True 

Parents’ providence in America.  

Please see attached the international memo regarding leadership updates in America. In 

summary:  

● Dr. Achille Acolatse has been appointed to the position of Subregional President, 

Subregion 2, Southeast 

● Rev. Ernest Patton has stepped down from the position of Subregional President, 

Subregion 2, Southeast 

We thank Rev. Ernest and Mrs. Keiko Patton for their dedicated service as Subregional Leaders 

and District Pastors, and wish them success in their future endeavors.  

We warmly welcome Dr. Achille and Mrs. Katsumi Acolatse, who have been serving as district 

pastors and pastors of the Capital Family Church as the new Subregional Leaders in SR2, and 

wish them success and victory in their new role. 

Let us continue to support our national and subregional leaders, and work together to realize 

Heavenly Parent and True Parents’ vision for North America. 

God Bless you and your family, 

      

 

Dr. Chung Sik Yong       Rev. Naokimi Ushiroda 

Regional President, North America    President, FFWPU USA 


